VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

MEETING OF THE PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

JUNE 9, 2014
Meeting called to order:
7:00 P.M.

Those present:




President:   
Noel Cummings 



Trustee:
Donald Cuttill

 
Vicky Moxley 



Larry Rice




Paul Struve




Hugh Rhodes


Phillip Kringlie





Attorney:
John O’Connell


Pledge of allegiance.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the regular Board Meeting on May 12, 2014 as recorded by the Village Clerk.  Motion to approve by Mr. Cuttill.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to file for audit the finance statement for April 2014.  Motion to approve by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve the payment of bills for the month of May.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Minutes of Special Board Meeting April 17, 2014, as recorded by the Village Clerk.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny River Road Water Main Replacement Bid in the amount of $152,848.00 to Len Cox & Son Excavating  Motion to approve by Mr. Kringlie.  Second by Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Two Year contract with the Village of Hodgkins Patrol Officers.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rhodes.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes Voting Nay: None.  Abstain:  Mr. Kringlie.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Two Year contract with the Village of Hodgkins Sergeants.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rhodes.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes Voting Nay: None.  Abstain:  Mr. Kringlie.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Redevelopment Agreement for Advantage Chevrolet or it's Nominee.  Mr. O'Connell explains that this is actually Ordinance 14-08 authorizing the redevelopment agreement.  The Redevelopment Agreement consists of the conveyance of property that is located on an eight acre parcel of property.  It is the far southern portion of that property.  It is 2.9 acres that the Village currently owns is the eastern boundary of the redevelopment area.  The 1.3 acres that abuts East Avenue would be the other portion of the redevelopment area.  In any case Advantage Chevrolet, but the actual developer is JNK of Illinois, LLC, a nominee of Destin Roberts who is the owner/manager of Advantage Chevrolet.  The purpose of the redevelopment agreement is to sell used cars, parts shop, and storage area for vehicles on the eastern end.  The sales price for the property that is owned by the Village would be $10.  The purchase price for the property that we have yet to obtain and subject to eminent domain action, which has already been approved by the Board, would be the price that we acquire that from the Dostal family that owns that property not to exceed $400,000 for the 1.3 acres.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Business License to Arena Events Services Locating at 6901 Santa Fe Drive.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mr. Struve.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Appointing Vernon Millsap to Foreman of the Water Department. Mr. Kringlie states that Mr. Millsap has been functioning in the capacity of foreman for almost a year and has done a fantastic job.  The position was vacated by Mr. Jack Scott when he became Superintendent of Public Works.  Motion to approve by Mr. Kringlie.  Second by Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Ordinance #14-07 Amending Title 1 Chapter 5, Section 2B, Title 1, Chapter 6 Section 2, Title 1, Chapter 6 Section 2A and Title 1, Chapter 7 Section 1b, Regarding Elected Officials Compensation of the Hodgkins Village Code.  Mrs. Moxley states the new proposed amounts of compensation for elected officials in the Village of Hodgkins are as follows:
· Village President $50,000 with no additional compensation as Liquor Commissioner.

· Village Clerk $32,000

· Trustee $26,400 regardless of tenure

Motion to approve by Mr. Cuttill.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve.  Voting Nay: Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Continuation of Compensation and Benefits for Sergeant Jarvis for an additional 60 days.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Report from Village Engineer, Jim Cainkar

No Report.
Report from Village Attorney, John O'Connell
Mr. O'Connell reports on the East Avenue developments.  we have been very active with the demolition of some of the older buildings.  Mr. Ben Shipper's building is under way and rapid development on that.  We are pleased with the changes being made on East Avenue.  There will be discussion with Mr. Urban concerning his property.

Report from Chief of Police, Ernest Millsap
No Report. (Absent. Ill)
Report from Superintendent of Public Works, Jack Scott
Mr. Scott reports that summer help has been put into place and safety training has begun.  There are many trees to remove.
Report From Building Inspector, Tim Kovel
The Park Building is progressing well and close to final inspection.  The Parkview Mobile Home Park sale has been put on hold.
Report From Code/Life Safety Officer, Dan Tholotowsky
Mr. Tholotowsky states that the Parkview residents are reporting stray animal problems.  There are also some issues with tall grass.
6021 Lenzi owner has requested some documentation regarding multifamily ordinances.

Forest Preserve District has sent correspondence regarding the fence along the south side fence issue in the Valley Oaks Mobile Home Park.  According to surveys taken over the years since 1952, there is no evidence that there ever was a fence ever installed on the Forest Preserve property.  Again in 1954 there was no fence.  In 2011the fence was there.  When the fence was erected and who erected the fence is a mystery.  It is 10" onto the Forest Preserve property.
The plans in the basement of the Village hall have been sorted through to try and put them in some sort of order.

Committee Reports:

Finance Committee, Vicky Moxley, Chairman

Mrs. Moxley reported on the meetings 0f May 13 and June 2.
Public Works Committee, Philip Kringlie, Chairman

The Village 1942 Fire Truck was used in the annual Pet Parade in La Grange.  Management of the Village-owned Laundromat.  Talked to Mr. Cainkar about the cracks on East Avenue.  Jack Scott is getting prices to fix cracks and manholes starting to sink in the Village Hall parking lot. 
Building Committee, Paul Struve, Chairman

Mr. Struve mentions Arena events that received a business license tonight.
Water Committee, Philip Kringlie, Chairman

Mr. Kringlie reported on the Water Main replacement.
Police Committee, Hugh Rhodes, Chairman

Mr. Rhodes thanks the individuals involved with the Police Contract.
9-1-1 Committee, Larry Rice, Chairman

No Report.
Zoning Committee, Larry Rice, Chairman

No Report.
E.S.D.A. Committee, Paul Struve, Chairman

No Report.
Public Relations Committee, Donald Cuttill, Chairman

The MWRD tour is next week.  Meet at the Village Hall.
Health, Safety and Human Resources Committee, Vicky Moxley, Chairman

Mrs. Moxley suggests that the sensitivity training should include Trustees.
Old Business
New Business

Comments from the Audience

Mr. Cummings asked Clerk Sexton to read the following:

Dear Mayor and Village Trustees,

I would like to thank you very much for allowing us to have our Tot-Time in your basement.  The children and I loved all the space we had, and they loved going on the elevator.  A special thank you to Sherry and Rose for always willing to help out when I needed it, and also to Gloria for cleaning up after the kids. (Sorry for the locked doors in the bathroom).

In closing, your kindness was very much appreciated, and hopefully we will never have to impose on you again.

Sincerely

Thank You,

Lida
Ms Marilyn Sauter is concerned with traffic on La Grange Road at Weeping Willow Road.

A resident of Parkview is concerned with the stray cats in the area.  Attorney Callahan, with the assistance of Mr. Joseph Klotz, is working on an ordinance that will not conflict with State Statutes to address the issue.

Mr. Randy Caldwell stood and made some statements.  But, because he did not approach the podium, his comments were largely inaudible.

Mrs. Kelly Young addressed the Board of Trustees with word of thanks for the use of the Village Hall facility for their meetings and other activities during the construction at the Park District.  Additionally, she states that the grand opening will be July 11, 2014.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to adjourn.  Motion to approve by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Adjourned: 7:47 P.M.
__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk

Date Passed:

Voting Aye:



Absent:

Voting Nay:



Abstain:
